
Hand in Hand 
Friday 8th November 2024 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the 
newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Message from Miss Furnish Dear Parent/Carer 

This week has been another action-packed week here at Roskear. The highlight for me, apart from being 
with the children of course, was seeing and welcoming so many parents/carers to the teacher meetings. 
This time round there was a new format, and it gave me the opportunity to welcome and speak with 
every person who attended. I know that the teachers always find these meetings so useful as they help us 
work together with you to offer the very best to the children.  

We were also visited by Ofsted this week, and I felt so very proud showing the inspector around our 
school. We have wonderful children, committed and hard-working staff and super governors and as such 
there was much to ‘show off’. The report will come out most likely before Christmas.  

Finally, I wish you all a relaxing weekend. Do wrap up warm as the temperature is feeling more like 
winter.  

Take care 

KS1 Book Of The Week:  Horrid Henry’s Crazy Creatures  
Author: Francesca Simon Book Level: No AR quiz 

How far away can you hear a lion roar? How do dolphins breathe 
underwater? Is it true that elephants never forget? Bursting with weird 
facts and freaky trivia, this is the perfect guide to everything a Horrid 
Henry fan has ever wanted to know about animals. 

KS2 Book Of The Week: The Sheep-Pig 

Author: Dick King-Smith Book Level: 5.6  

When Farmer Hogget wins a piglet at the fair, he is amazed that Fly, his 

sheep-dog, welcomes him as one of her own pups. 

 

WOW!!  What an AMAZING Halloween disco we had on the Thur 24th Oct. The children who came 
had made so much effort either with their face paints or costumes they were TRULY FABULOUS. 

A big thank you to Charlotte and Wayne for the music, lights and great costumes.  

We couldn’t do these events without the help and support of our staff and a huge thank you to the 
parents/carers for dropping of and collecting on time.  

The money raised goes back into school for the children. 

A MASSIVE THANK YOU EVERYONE!  
From Mrs Crocker and Miss Sheppeck 



CALENDAR 
(additions in red)                                                                                                  

 
25.10.24 - Inset Day - school closed to pupils 

11.11.24— School Photos—Individual Photos (At school) 
12.11.24— School Photos—Individual Photos (At school) 

15.11.24  - BBC Children in need day. (At school) 
29.11.24 Adult Bingo - School Hall - Doors open at 6.15pm 

20.12.24— KS2 Christmas Service— Centenary Wesleyan Church (Pink Church) at 10:30 
24.02.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils                                                                                                      
23.07.25 - Inset Day - school closed to pupils  
02.10.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pre-School have enjoyed learning about their 
new topic for this term of ‘How do we get 

there?’ This week we have been looking at cars; 
exploring their wheels, looking at how fast and 
slow they can go, and finding places they can 

visit in our cars! Look at us go!! 
 

 
 



Position Class  % Attend Number of Late 

pupils 

Change from  

last week 

1st Coverack 98.7 3 -1 

2nd Newlyn 98.3 5 +1 

3rd Gwithian 98.1 3 +2 

4th Marazion 97.1 4 0 

5th Truro 97.1 10 -1 

6th Helston 96.7 3 0 

7th Chapel Porth 95.5 7 +1 

8th Falmouth 95.2 12 +3 

9th St. Piran 94.0 0 -2 

10th Portreath 92.5 5 0 

11th Polduh 92.4 5 +1 

12th St. Blazey 90.1 2 +3 

13th St. Petroc 87.9 3 -2 

14th Porthcurno 81.1 0 -2 

Totals Whole School 94.1 41 -17 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

Coverack 

who came  

first  

this week. 

 

 

 

 
 

Year 1 have been learning their new 
story ‘Little Charlie’. We have been 

choosing powerful adjectives to 
describe the characters. To help us we 
made puppets of Charlie and Grandma 
and described them to our partners. 

Then we did some acting and chatted in 
the role of the characters.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

This week and next, Year 5 have an exciting visitor. We have had Amanda Lorens visit us to 
help us create a large lantern for the lantern parade at the end of the month. St. Piran have 

made the structures, they manipulated the willow to make circular shapes and then 
reinforced the joins using masking tape. In class, the children all participated in creating 
their own lantern. They created the frame, covered it with special tissue paper and then 

decorated it.  

 

 

 

 

This week, we’d like to celebrate Wykenzie’s 
hard work in Karate. 

Wykenzie has consistently trained in the art of 
Okinawan Goju Ryu Karate Do, and has been 

awarded the rank of purple belt! 

To achieve this, she had to know the Japanese 
terms for all techniques and stances!  

Well done Wykenzie! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupil Parliament representatives have decided on the following:  

Toy Sale – please can children donate at least one toy on Monday 
next week for children in need, which will take place on Friday 

15th November (all toys must be in good condition please). 

Children may wear red, yellow, blue or green and we ask for a 
donation of £1 towards this important charity event, payable via 

ParentPay or bring the pound on the day. These colours were 
chosen by Pupil Parliament to represent the four Zones of 

Regulation, which the children have been learning about since 
September. 

 

 More information about when the toys will be sold will follow on 
Monday.  



 

 

 



Congratulations to the following 

pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Jack For having a GREAT week and trying his very best in all he does. Thank you, 
Jack, we are very proud of you! 

Chapel Porth Olivia  For being GOLDEN and showing care and respect for everyone. 

Poldhu Lukas For being a TENACIOUS learner this week. He always tries his hardest and 
did a great job adding numbers. 

Gwithian Ina For being a RESPONISBLE member of the class and looking after others by 
showing real acts of kindness. 

Portreath Piran For having a GREAT week this week and  

Marazion Amelia For having a GREAT week and always being helpful and RESPONSIBLE.  
Well done! 

Coverack  Kristupas Has shown GREAT manners all week and has tried his best in everything he 
has done, even his funky dance moves, great job! 

Truro Retall For being GOLDEN, particularly when swimming this week but also her  
tenacious attitude when learning and retelling our class text. 

Falmouth Shannon For always being an ASPIRATIONAL learner and a fantastic role model to 
others. 

Newlyn Evenas For his ASPIRATIONAL effort in art, being very creative. 

St. Piran Maisie For ASPIRATIONAL writing this week with powerful figurative language. 

St. Blazey Grace For being TENACIOUS and producing some excellent figurative language in 
writing. 

Helston Isabel For being ASPIRATIONAL when answering the geography fertile question. 
She used her prior knowledge and ambition vocabulary. 

St. Petroc Lottie For being TENACIOUS in your topic writing, completing an amazing  
explanation text about Cornwall’s environment. 



CROFTY VACANCIES 

 

 



Menu for week commencing Monday 11th November 2024 

 


